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September 7, 2021 

 

Dear Colleague:  

 

I am certain everyone is receiving the letters of desperation from citizens across our great State. Letters of 

job loss, discrimination in school, invasion of privacy, coercion in the workplace. These are violations of 

their personal Liberty and personal medical decisions.  

 

The Oath of Office we all took required us to act to protect the Constitutionally protected, God given, 

inalienable rights of Tennesseans.  

 

If you believe, as many of us do, that we need to join the House in calling a Special Session for the purpose 

of codifying the rights we swore to protect, and are willing to join in signing such a letter of support, please 

sign your name.  

 

In moving toward a Special Session to codify these rights, we would join several other States in prohibiting 

shot, mask and passport mandates for those who live, work, are educated and/or are visitors in Tennessee.  

 

On behalf of Tennessee parents, we also need to codify their parental authority over their children, 

Conception through age 18.  

 

Please feel free to share your input on other agenda items we might need to address in the Call. The 

necessary consequences for failure to abide by any of these proposed codified protections must be included 

in our Special Session legislative initiative. These consequences must be swift and meaningful, in order to 

protect the citizens of Tennessee.  

 

As we all realize, people are frustrated and suffering. The Special Session is urgent because the majority of 

Tennesseans are looking to us to protect their Liberty, which is currently being threatened daily. Again, 

please sign on to this letter as our first step in meeting the expectations and confidence Tennesseans have in 

the Tennessee General Assembly.  

 

Warm regards,  

     
Deputy Speaker Bowling    Senator Mark Pody Senator Joey Hensley Senator Frank Niceley 


